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NEWSLETTER OF THE  ZONTA CLUB OF BUNDABERG INC.

QUEENSLAND -AUSTRALIA
“Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide”

Club No 1296  Area 4  District 24, Charter 24.08.90                                  

Postal Address:  PO Box 431, Bundaberg  4670.

July 2005  







 

President: Carol Christensen       
      Secretary: Anne Nelson             Editor: Dianne Leggo

Home Ph: 07 4154 5455                
      Home Ph: 07 4159 0714
   Home Ph: 07 4154 7958
rendezvous@interworx.com.au           gables@ihug.com.au                   dleggo@dodo.com.au 
AUGUST DINNER MEETING:  Tuesday, 2 August, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner.  

Guest Speaker:    

Apologies to Wilma Berry.  Phone 4151 5246.  Email berrywine@itxpress.com.au. 

All members with dinner meeting arrears, please pay at next dinner meeting.

Apologies for September meeting to Dianne Leggo, details in heading.

July rosters:

Door: Christine Murphy, Jean Pershouse
Zonta Blessing: Shirley Kidd
Raffle:  Helen Cook
Happy Birthday in August to:  Helen Cook 13th, Shirley Kidd 21st, Kym-Marie Bush 22nd, Linda Mulligan 30th.  

CLUB NOTICES

Committees can make their own stationery by using the Zonta logo with either the club address (PO Box 431, Bundaberg) OR use their own Chairman’s details and address.  Good cream paper is available from Secretary Anne Nelson if required.  
Please copy Anne with any outgoing correspondence. 

Membership Committee

· Alex Grove will be inducted at the August meeting. 
· See attached potential member form for Trish Eussen for approval. 
· Membership List changes:

· Change the Amelia Earhart rep. from Elizabeth Hawe to Joan Hawe.  

· Lyn Costigan is now Lecturer, not Associate Lecturer.

· Phone number for Kym-Marie Bush – 4132 8900 & home no. silent line. 
· Use both email addresses for Anne Whalley 
Programme Committee
· Please send any date claimers to Chairman Robyn Dyer at robyn.dyer@det.qld.gov.au for a proposed club calendar.
· Committee Chairmen, please also contact Robyn to claim a month if your committee would like to be responsible for the programme for our club meeting.  
Status of Women Service Committee

· Bullying in the Workplace Seminar will be held at 7am on Thursday, 15 September at the Rowers Club.  Speaker – our own member, Christine Murphy. 

Finance & Fund-Raising Committee

Queensland 2005 Air Show – Bundaberg Airport, 16/17 July 2005:  Thanks to all members who filled the roster.  It was an excellent airshow, 16,000 attended, and all members enjoyed the role of hostesses in the VIP Governor’s Club.  It turned out to be a great social event for us, also good P.R. and we would be happy to do it again if asked.    

Future Fund-Raisers - Christmas shopping made easy!
· Bus Trip on Saturday, 23 October leaving at 6am for Eumundi Markets and Montville.    Please promote this very easy fund-raiser.  Bookings at September or October club meetings.  
· Wine – orders taken at September and October meetings.  Wine delivered in November in plenty of time for your Christmas parties or to give as presents. 

· Hand-crafted items for sale at the Conference and Convention are progressing well.  Knitted scarves and book-marks have been added to the items.  Please ask Robyn Rehbein if you would like to help. 

District and International News

District Conference at the Crowne Plaza, Surfers Paradise, 7 – 9 October 2005.  Eight members are planning to attend.  We would love to have some of our newer members with us.  Please arrange your own shared travel and accommodation.
MEMBER NEWS

· Le-Anne Allan has taken over the Richardson & Wrench real estate agency in Bargara.  Best wishes for success, Le-Anne.  

· Jean Pershouse and Robyn Kirby enjoyed their exciting helicopter ride at the airshow.  

· Anne Nelson, Wilma Berry, Jan Lohse and Dianne Leggo attended a  Christmas in July lunch put on by the VIEW Club and were invited to give a 2 minute talk about Zonta.  

· Wilma Berry, Deltry Dickie, Jean Gahan, Jan Lohse, Lee Fleming & Dianne Leggo attended another sewing bee at Robyn Rehbein’s home on Saturday, 23 July.  Thanks again Robyn and those who provided a delightful lunch!
· Get well wishes to Robyn Ballantyne who is down with the flu.
· Margaret Gibson has been gadding again – this time to Gladstone for an Independent Retirees Conference and her brother’s birthday in Emerald.  
GENERAL NEWS

· Click on www.thebreastcancersite.org to assist women to get free mammograms.  Another one is www.thehungersite.org.  These sites are sponsored by businesses and they are an easy way to assist those not as fortunate as ourselves.  

Dates to remember:


August 21		UNIFEM Spring Walk, Bargara


September 15		Bullying in the Workplace Seminar, 7am, Rowers Club.


October 7/9		District 24 Conference, Gold Coast.  (Registered yet?)


October 23		Club bus trip to Eumundi Markets & Montville


November 22		Awards Night, Civic Centre, Bundaberg


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention, Melbourne.
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